


The Cherrywood neighborhood is not opposed to redevelopment that is in character with and benefits the
neighborhood and the City. The legacy businesses and affordable apartments affected by this rezoning are
adjacent to single family homes and an elementary school. The land at issue is not in a highly commercial area
and protrudes directly into the neighborhood.  The Narrow Road Group and Drenner are asking to change the
“rules”/present zoning, which was put in place for a reason and limits height to 40 feet. While many in the
neighborhood (like me) support responsible redevelopment, I ask that you oppose or postpone the pending
rezoning request and encourage the developers to work in good faith with the neighborhood.  The City Council
on May 30, 2024, also voted to support the Hancock-Cherrywood Area Plan (HCAP) to help shape a thoughtful
vision for redevelopment in this area. This rezoning request is premature, not in keeping with the spirit of the
HCAP and will not benefit our neighborhood or the City. 

I and our neighborhood ask for your help.  Thank you very much.
 
Sincerely,
 
Bob Schmidt

Robert W. Schmidt he/him
Robert W. Schmidt Law Firm
1502 West Avenue
Austin, Texas 78701
Cell:   Office:   Fax
www.texasemploymentjustice.com
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